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04/02/2025  20:35:462024/5792/P SUPPRT Daniel Chu I have been a long term member of King's Cross Methodist Church, having arrived in London and the 

neighbourhood as a university student 10+ years ago. I was also a one-time resident at the Methodist 

Chaplaincy House, staying there for 2 years. I am writing to strongly support the planning application. 

I have witnessed first hand the positive impact that the church community and building have had on the 

neighbourhood over the past decade. Having lived at MCH, I have felt how the building provides a valuable, 

safe, and encouraging place for young adults to stay in. However, having stayed there, and have been 

worshipping at King's Cross in the past decade, I also understand that improving the facilities and having the 

redevelopment project go ahead will be a big improvement to the work that the church and communities can 

do. 

As of now, we support various communities such as students, gambling rehabilitation, senior citizens support, 

and I know that the church community can take advantage of better access, a wider suite of community work, 

and better equipment to support the local communities moving forward. With the redevelopment in place, I 

firmly believe that the church community can support an even wider range of activities, and that will definitely 

be a blessing not only to local neighbourhoods but the unique advantages that a place such as King's Cross 

brings, where there is lots of footfall but also a hub for tech activities. 

Therefore, I am in full support of the planning application, and look forward to the great work that can be done 

at this location. I strongly encourage the council to approve and fully support this project.
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